
 

About these works 

As part of the finishing works for the Stage 1B 
Walan Street upgrade, final asphalt (bitumen) and 
line marking works are required. To minimise 
inconvenience to the community these works must 
take place at night. 

Each evening during the asphalt and line marking 
works, Walan Street will be closed to through-traffic 
with detours in place. Walan Street will be 
reopened to through-traffic by 6am each morning. 

Residents and staff wishing to access homes or 
businesses within the works zones will be assisted 
by traffic control. Please ensure vehicles are not 
parked along Walan Street on these evenings.   

To progress the works as quickly and safely as 
possible, the Walan Street-Smith Street 
intersection will remain temporarily closed for three 
days and nights, from 6pm Sunday 21 February to 
6am Thursday 25 February inclusive. It will reopen 
to traffic by 6am Thursday morning. 

Please refer to the onsite signage each evening 
and follow the directions of traffic controllers. 
Please allow an extra 5-10 minutes of travel time. 

 
What we are doing 

Sunday 21 to Thursday 25 February, 6pm – 
6am. Final asphalt (bitumen) overlay works. Some 
areas of Walan Street will require road surface 
preparation (grading) before the final layer of 
asphalt is laid. 

Sunday 28 February to Monday 1 March, 6pm – 
6am. Line marking the new road surface.  

 

 

 

 

Please see the map on page 2 for the location of 
these works.  

What to expect during these works? 

Nearby residents and businesses should expect 
intermittent medium-level construction noise, 
particularly on Sunday 21 and Monday 22 February 
when machinery will be grading some sections of 
the road surface in preparation for asphalting. 

Large trucks and machinery will be operating. 
Lighting and reversing beepers are a safety 
requirement. 

Signage will be in place to help direct motorists and 
traffic control will be in operation.  

Changes to traffic conditions will include temporary 
Walan Street and Smith Street intersection 
closures with detours in place. 

For residents sensitive to the smell of asphalt, 
please close all windows and doors and turn on 
internal fans or air-conditioning. Any odours should 
dissipate within 24 hours. 

Please see onsite traffic control for any pedestrian 
or vehicle access assistance required. 

Thank you for patience and understanding. 

Contact the project team 

For further information, you can contact the project 
team on 1800 531 597 (during office hours, 
Monday to Friday 8.30am – 5.30pm) or email 
mtcu@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 

 

 

 

Construction Notification 
15 February 2021 

 
Mooloolaba Transport Corridor  
Upgrade Project  
Stage 1B – Walan Street, Mooloolaba 

 

 

Project number: H9272 

 
Walan Street final asphalt overlay and line marking works (night works) 
Asphalt:           Sunday 21 February – Thursday 25 February, 6pm – 6am 
Line marking:  Sunday 28 February – Monday 1 March, 6pm – 6am 
(all works weather and site conditions permitting) 



 

 

Work Areas  

Sunday 21 to Thursday 25 February inclusive, 6pm – 6am (Asphalt)  

Sunday 28 February to Monday 1 March inclusive, 6pm – 6am (Line marking). 

  

 
 


